

February 13, 2015

George Gascon District Attorney City and County of San Francisco 850 Bryant Street, Room 322 San Francisco, CA 94103

Dear Mr. Gascon:

Congratulations! Your project has been selected to receive funding through the Human Trafficking Advocate (HA) Program of the California Governor's Office of Emergency Services (Cal OES). Provided that there are no successful appeals, and pending completion and/or revision of all required application forms, your agency will be awarded \$110,276 for the grant award period beginning on October 1, 2014, and ending on September 30, 2015. This will be the first year of a three-year grant cycle.

Claire Wimbley-Brown, Program Specialist, is assigned to your grant and will be contacting you within the next few weeks to assist you in finalizing this process. Please refer to the Recipient Handbook available on the Cal OES website at www.caloes.ca.gov for information on grant policy and procedures.

We look forward to the successful implementation of this project. If you have any questions concerning this process, please contact Claire Wimbley-Brown, at (916) 845-8210 or via e-mail at claire.wimbley-brown@caloes.ca.gov.

Sincerely,

MARK S. GHILARDUCCI

Director